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W 
elcome to the first Psychology Department 

Alumni Newsletter! Catch up with fellow 

alumni, follow the activities of faculty mem-

bers, meet new faculty and learn about our 

amazing achievements. Be sure to mark your calendar with our 

upcoming events ï we would love to see you on campus.  

I am so honored to be part of the psychology department at TU. 

Not only do we have an amazing alumni body, but our faculty 

and students excel in every area of academic life. In fact, we 

(Continued on page 2) 

 

Save the Date! 
for the 

 

Psychology 
Alumni  

Open House  
Reception  

 
Friday, October 19 

5:30-7:30 pm 
Before the TU  

Homecoming Bonfire 

 
Third Floor,  
Lorton Hall 

 
Hosted by the  
Psychology  

Department faculty, 
staff and students.  
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Effective teamwork:  
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dysfunction, page 20. 



 

   

 

frequently lead the campus in scholarship, teaching, 

and campus leadership. 

We lead the university in the number of PhD hoodings 

at each graduation ceremony and the scholars we attract 

to the graduate programs are the best. Our clinical and I/

O graduate programs are highly competitive and sought

-out by top students from around the world.  

Many of these scholars are attracted to the diverse and 

meaningful research projects taking place in the depart-

ment. Two highly regarded interdisciplinary projects are 

led by psychology faculty. Of course, many projects are 

made possible through external grant funding ï and we 

lead the college in securing grants.  

Our established faculty continue to be prolific in pub-

lishing scholarly works and integration innovative 

teaching methods in the classroom. In recent years, 

these faculty have been joined by five junior faculty 

who are already excelling as scholars and teachers. This 

newsletter features stories about two of these faculty 

members and the research they are doing. 

If you havenôt been to the Lorton Building in a while, 

youôd be surprised at the changes. We have a new ele-

vator, some of our offices have been remodeled and the 

classrooms have been updated. There are plans for even 

more facility updates and improvements. 

Everyone in the department is proud of and grateful for 

all our accomplishments ï but we are not complacent! 

We continue to seek new goals and continually plan for 

sustained excellence in every area.  

As an alumnus of this program, you will always be con-

sidered part of the psychology department. As we share 

our news with you, we invite you to stay in touch: visit 

soon or just drop us a line and let us know how you are 

doing. We would love to hear from you! 

Sincerely, 

Judy O. Berry 
Professor and Chair  

(Continued from page 1) 

Message from the Chair  

EVENTS  

Alumni Invited to Open House  

Psychology alumni and other honored guests are invited 

to the Open House scheduled on October 19th. 

Join the faculty, staff and students at Lorton Hall to 

celebrate the newly renovated and more efficient 

classrooms and officesðas well as new research 

laboratory areas.  

These improvements were made possible by gifts to the 

annual fund of the College of Arts & Sciences and to 

the psychology department. 

Weôll see you there! 

 

 

 

Psychology Open House Reception 
October 19, 2012 

5:30-7:30 pm 

Third Floor, Lorton Hall 
 

TU Homecoming Bonfire  
October 19, 2012 

7:30 pm 
 

TU Homecoming 
October 20, 2012 
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Alumni Profile: Lex Friedan 

HOUSTON - Kenneth I. Shine, M.D., executive vice 

chancellor for health affairs for The University of 

Texas System, has appointed disability rights 

champion Lex Frieden (BA ó71) to take on the 

challenge of enhancing the lives of the 2.8 million 

Texans with disabilities.  

ñOnly a quarter of the Texans with disabilities are 

working, compared with two-thirds of the people 

without disabilities, and a significant percentage live 

below poverty,ò said Frieden, who is one of the 

architects of the landmark Americans with Disabilities 

Act of 1990 (ADA) and a professor of biomedical 

informatics and rehabilitation at The University of 

Texas Health Science Center at Houston (UTHealth). 

Frieden uses a wheelchair following a 1967 traffic 

accident in which his spinal cord was severed. 

ñLex Friedenôs vast knowledge in the areas of 

biomedical informatics, physical medicine and 

rehabilitation ï not to mention his extraordinary 

leadership in guiding national and international 

organizations that support people with disabilities ï 

make him an outstanding choice as a Chancellorôs 

Health Fellow,ò Shine said. ñFriedenôs impressive 

résumé of activities in this field will be most helpful in 

maximizing improvements in education, research and 

patient care among our campuses.ò 

As the Chancellorôs Health Fellow on Disability, 

Friedenôs goals include exploring the use of 

technology to facilitate independent living among 

people with disabilities and expanding employment 

opportunities. To accomplish this, Frieden will work 

to identify, organize and coordinate disability research 

resources within the UT System and seek partnerships 

with other organizations. 

Frieden believes university researchers can do a better 

job of harnessing advanced technology for the benefit 

of people with disabilities. Frieden said research into 

human assist robotics is particularly promising and 

could help people with disabilities and seniors to live 

more independently in their homes and be more 

productive in the workplace. ñRobotics applications 

are already being used in rehabilitation centers, and in 

some countries, robotic exoskeletons are being used in 

farming and in industry,ò he said. 

In addition to his duties at UTHealth, Frieden directs 

the Independent Living Research Utilization (ILRU) 

program at TIRR Memorial Hermann, which since 

1977 has served as a national center for information, 

training, research and technical assistance in the area 

of independent living.  

From 1984-88, Frieden served as executive director of 

the National Council on the Handicapped (now called 

the National Council on Disability), where he was 

instrumental in conceiving the ADA. In 2002, Frieden 

was appointed by President George W. Bush and 

confirmed by the United States Senate as chairperson 

of the National Council on Disability, the 

independent federal agency that he 

directed in the 1980s. 

He is the author or co-author of more 

than 60 articles on independent living, 

disability rights and rehabilitation. He 

holds a bachelorôs degree in psychology 

from the University of Tulsa and a 

masterôs degree in social psychology 

from the University of Houston. In 2004, 

he was awarded an honorary doctorate in 

law (LL.D.) by the National University 

of Ireland. 
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